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SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL
HEALTH OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 23 JULY 2015

Present: Councillors Bogle (Chair), Furnell, Houghton, Noon, Parnell, Tucker and 
White (Vice-Chair)

1. APPOINTMENT OF A VICE CHAIR 
Councillor White was appointed Vice-Chair for the 2015/16 municipal year.  

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING (INCLUDING MATTERS ARISING) 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 23rd April 2015 be approved and 
signed as a correct record.  

3. SOUTHAMPTON CITY CCG CONSULTATION - GETTING THE BALANCE RIGHT IN 
COMMUNITY-BASED HEALTH SERVICES 
The Panel considered the report of the Director of System Delivery setting out the 
consultation process and progress to date on Southampton City CCG’s proposals to 
close the walk in service at Bitterne Health Centre in order to maintain quality 
community based health services in Southampton.  

The Panel received a presentation from John Richards, Chief Officer NHS 
Southampton City CCG as well as representations from Healthwatch, Spectrum 
(Consult and Challenge), local residents and interested parties.  

RESOLVED:

i) to consider the issues raised at the meeting to prepare and submit a response to 
the CCG consultation in advance of the 4th September 2015 deadline; and

ii) having considered all the issues raised at the meeting the Panel agreed the 
following response to be corresponded by the Chair of the Committee: 

Following extensive consideration of the NHS Southampton City CCG proposal to close 
the walk in service at Bitterne Health Centre and re-distribute the funding to community 
nursing and community based care, the Southampton HOSP accept, given pressure on 
the finite resources, the argument advocated by the CCG within the consultation 
document.  

The HOSP deliberations have however identified a number of concerns with the 
proposals that the Panel would like the CCG to respond to at the 1st October 2015 
meeting of the HOSP, if the Southampton CCG Governing Body choose the preferred 
option, Option 1 – to close the walk-in service, following consideration of feedback and 
responses.  

The area of concern that the Panel would like assurances on in order to minimise the 
impact on users of the walk-in service at Bitterne, should the CCG Governing Body 
choose Option 1, are the following:
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(i)  Lack of awareness of, and confidence in, alternative services to the walk in 
service

Whilst the Panel accept that alternatives to the walk-in service exist they are 
concerned that the lack of awareness and confidence in the alternatives could 
result in either patients not accessing services when they need them, or 
alternatively, increasing pressure on the emergency department.  Therefore, the 
Panel would welcome the following for the 1st October HOSP meeting:

 An outline communications plan identifying how the CCG will seek to 
increase awareness of, and confidence in, alternative provision.  The Plan 
should include specific reference to proposals to target the population 
who most frequently use the existing walk-in service and should look to 
engage patients in settings inside, and outside, the health service.  

(ii) Accessing services from the east of Southampton

The Panel share the concerns raised throughout the consultation process 
regarding access to health services from the east side of the city.  The 
consultation document and supporting papers make no reference to how existing 
users of the walk-in service travel to Bitterne Health Centre, and public transport 
links from the east to Southampton General Hospital and the Minor Injuries Unit 
are a concern.  The Panel would therefore welcome, at the 1st October HOSP 
meeting, the CCG to outline their proposals to:

 Develop understanding of how patients currently travel to the walk-in 
service

 Improve access to health services from the east of the city through 
exploring solutions with bus companies, voluntary transport services and 
any other alternatives. 

(iii) Additional requests

Following consideration of the proposal the Panel would welcome some 
additional actions by the CCG on 1st October HOSP meeting:

 The Panel would welcome information on the Prime Ministers Challenge 
Fund and the aware to Southampton Primary Care Ltd.

 The Panel encourage the CCG to give consideration to improving their 
approach to Equality Impact Assessments. 

4. LOCAL SAFEGUARDING ADULTS BOARD ANNUAL REPORT 2014/15 

The Panel considered the report of the Independent Chair of the Local Safeguarding 
Adults Board (LSAB) detailing the Annual Report 2014/15. 

The Panel received a presentation from Fiona Bateman, Chair of the LSAB.  

The Panel noted that detail in the report had been superseded since publication.
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RESOLVED that the Panel recommended:

i) That consideration be given to providing appropriate training to elected Members 
on the role of LSAB.

ii) That the final version of the 2014/15 Annual Report is circulated to the Panel.
iii) That the implications associated with implementing the Care Act are considered 

at a future HOSP meeting.  


